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Background

A Pre-bid conference was held for 121GR12M091 (District 1) in Clinton, 
Kentucky on August 2, 2012.  

Present:

KYTC
Tom Mathews Randy Williams Harold Gibson
Michael Oliver Thomas Schroader Bryan Black
Craig J. Craig

Contractors
Tony Gialousis G-Force Emanuel Gialousis G-Force
Deaudry Oats Monoco, LLC Stelianos N. 

Frangoupoulas
NIKA Contracting, 
Inc.

Ilias Frangoupoulas NIKA Contracting, 
Inc.

Nick Hazimihalis Spartan Contracting

Stephen Harp Judy C. Harp Co. Jeff Houchin Jave
Andy Hamerson Thomas Industrial 

Coatings

Others
Rick Younce KTC

A. Pre-Bid Conference

The meeting was convened at 10:00 A.M (Central Time) by Tom Mathews of 
KYTC.  

Question and Answer

Q: Tony Gialousis from G-Force asked if the lead monitoring is to be performed 
throughout the project.

 



A: Tom Mathews stated yes.

Q: Tony Gialousis from G-Force asked if the inspection would be a third party 
consultant.  
A: Tom Mathews stated they would check into getting an inspector from another 
district and if not it would be a third party inspector.  The inspection will most 
likely be done by a third party.

Q: Emanuel Gialousis from G-Force stated that on another project in the state 
with a third party inspector there had been some problems between the inspector 
and the contractor and asked if the state had rectified this.  
A: Tom Mathews stated that he would check with construction and would get an
answer and let them know. This is misinformed information.

Q: Emanuel Gialousis from G-Force asked if all repairs needed to be completed 
before production work begins.   
A: Tom Mathews stated yes.

Q: Stephen Harp from Judy C. Harp Co. asked about the hand tool cleaning.  
A: Tom Mathews stated that they could power tool clean.  See Special Note for 
Steel Repairs.

Q: Stephen Harp from Judy C. Harp Co. stated that it might be a problem 
maintaining one lane of traffic if they are re-erecting overhead and asked if they 
could stop the traffic temporarily.  
A: Tom Mathews stated yes and to do one at a time.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:20 AM.

Minutes submitted by: Rick Younce

Approved by: Tom Mathews



CALL #402 NUMBER #122955

DISTRICT NO. 1
BRIDGE CLEANING AND PAINTING

HICKMAN AND MARSHALL COUNTIES
08-02-2012 Pre-Bid Field Review Questions

   
Q.  Will existing structure plans be made available to the contractor?

A. Yes, the existing structure plans will be posted under the “project related 
information” link on the Cabinet’s Construction Procurement web site.

 Q.  The lane width on the FE02 079 0402 B00040N 09.92 structure measures slightly less   
 than the 12 feet.  The notes require to maintain a 12 foot minimum lane. Can this be 

  adjusted?
 

A. See addendum 1 for lane width revsion.
 
 Please check back with our web site for any new addendums, bulletins, Information, 
 Etc. related to this proposal.
 http://www.transportation.ky.gov/Construction-Procurement








